
Residents Objection Letter 

Dear sir  

Having just returned from holiday I find I have received a letter about the 
proposed R63 Danesmead Estate plan. I am wondering why you have 
included our terrace, Fulford Rd numbers 298 to 314 in the Danesmead 
Estate plan. 

This terrace has access to their properties from St Oswalds Road so 
invariably park on St Oswalds Rd, NOT on Broadway  West. If we are to be 
included in a residents parking scheme we would obviously prefer to be in a St 
Oswalds Rd plan.  

Being able to park on St Oswalds Rd is crucial to our terrace. 

I am very concerned that if a St Oswalds Rd residents parking plan were ever 
proposed, or adopted, we would be ineligible to be included if we are already 
in a residents parking scheme/area. 

Broadway West also has very limited parking due to all the properties having 
drives. 

It also worries me that once Broadway West becomes resident parking it will 
encourage more people to park in St Oswalds Rd, already a considerable 
problems for current residents.  

I’m sorry if this is a late reply, but hope that you will take my worries into 
consideration.  

Kind regards 

 

Officers Response 

Thank you for your reply to the consultation. 

The proposal was brought forward following the advertisement of the 
extension of the R63 zone into Broadway West, a resident of Fulford Road, 
asked to be included due to lack of parking available on Fulford Road.  It was 
then proposed to offer access to the extended zone to Properties No. 298 – 
314 Fulford Road.  There is not currently any proposal for a Resident Parking 
Zone for St Oswald’s Road, although if this is brought forward it may be 
considered to further extend the R63 zone to offer a better amenity rather than 
introducing a new zone for St Oswald’s Road. 
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The responses from the consultation will be presented to the Executive 
Member for Transport at a Decision Session, once a date for the decision 
session has been confirmed I will let you know. 

Regards 

 

Residents response 

Thanks for your quick and concise response. 

Provided there will be no St Oswalds Rd residents parking exclusive scheme, 
our inclusion in the Danesmead Estate scheme seems like a good idea. 




